JORDAN TOWNSHIP
JUNE 24 2019

Present: Timothy Morris, Donna Theibert, Patricia Nemecek, Steven Houtman, Kevin King

Meeting was called to order by Morris at 7:00 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance

Motion to accept the previous minutes with a correction in the L 4029 being taken care of by Kevin Keller not Kevin King.

Treasurer’s report was acknowledged

Paid bills were acknowledged. Nemecek informed the board that she would be submitting bills for stamps, mileage and to have the news letters printed.
Motion to pay pending bills was made by King second by Houtman with all in favor

Kevin Keller reported that there will be BOR on July 16th at 1:00

Dawn Lavanway presented a handout on what is happening in the area.

OLD BUSINESS

· King reported that a new ambulance will be delivered to the Ambulance Authority in August.
· Houtman reported that people are working on their properties.  He would like to change the second letter that goes out to people who are not cleaning up their properties as 60 days was just too much time to come into compliance with the northern tempters.  After discussing to change it from 60 days to10 days the final decision was to omit sending a second letter at all.  A Motion was made by Morris second by Nemecek to do this.
· Theibert reported that after contacting GBS for new voting supplies Kurt Knowles asked her to wait as there were new state regulations coming out and the supplies would not be in compliance.
NEW BUSINESS
· Nemecek gave out copies of the newsletter for approval.  It was decided to add the dates of the hazardous waste disposal and the tire disposal.
· Theibert reported that because of the state requirement of the computer needing windows 10 and the township computer was old enough that it would not support windows 10 a new computer would be needed.  A Motion was made by Nemecek and second by Theibert for the township to buy a new computer and have the Computer Center in East Jordan to transfer all data.  Sandy Whiteford the owner of the Computer Center is the clerk for Eveline Township and is qualified to get all of the Quick Book and state material transferred safely. All were in favor
PUBLIC COMMENT
· Dawn Lavanway let us know that Carnegie Library will be 100 years old on July 11th 2019.  There will be activities there at 6:00 P.M.

ADJOURN 7:46 P.M.

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                         Donna Theibert Clerk
